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Hello Pro-life Heroes, 

Thank you to those who participated in our Chapter Church Representative Meeting on February 
10. It was a very fruitful discussion and there is demand for another meeting later in 2024. We will 
provide a full overview of the meeting findings in the April Church Notes. March’s big event is 
LIFESPAN’s 35th Annual Baby Shower on Sunday, March 10. Each church is paired up with 
a local pregnancy help center. Please see the flier included for more information about donating or 
adding your church as a sponsoring Baby Shower host. 

While the Be the Change event on April 12 at St. Michael Catholic School in Livonia and repeated 
April 13 in Auburn Hills is geared especially toward students from 7th Grade-College age, adults 
are certainly welcome and will find it most informative as well! This year, it is a full collaboration 
between LIFESPAN and Protect Life Michigan. Joseph Tuski from Protect Life Michigan will 
offer a practical workshop for promoting and defending pro-life values. Dynamic Alison Centofan-
te, a national pro-life activist & mother of two pregnant with her third child, will provide the keynote after 
Ryan Bomberger was forced to cancel due to unforeseen personal circumstances.  

 New Chapter Office Team 

We have hired new staff to return our Wayne Chapter Office team to full strength. Julia Ferraccio-
lo is joining LIFESPAN as the new Assistant Youth Coordinator responsible for  youth activi-
ties in the Wayne Chapter and assisting LIFESPAN Youth Director Lynn Gura with all Generation 
Truth youth events. Julia is a 2021 Wayne State graduate and should also greatly benefit 
LIFESPAN’s presence on social media. We also welcome Rebecca Bridgnanan as our new Office 
Manager. Rebecca worked as a paralegal after  previous roles with Divine Child, Students for  
Life of America, and Right to Life of Michigan. Audrey Ralko, the Secretary of LIFESPAN’s 
Board of Directors, will also be assisting in the office one day a week. Starting the week of Febru-
ary 26, our new office hours will be Monday and Wednesday 9am-3pm. As of March 7, we will 
also add on Thursday 9am-3pm. Chapter Director Tim Pruse will continue to offer posted Saturday 
morning hours for at least the next couple of months.  

Save the Date: Tuesday, May 7 for LIFESPAN’s 2024 Celebration of Life Dinner/ Auction!  

   Ask pro-aborts to Describe what they Defend! 

        Yours in LIFE,  
 

 
     Timothy Pruse 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN 
Wayne County Chapter 
32540 Schoolcraft Rd. Ste. 210 
Livonia, MI 48150 
 
 
 

  

     
Womack Temple CME 
28445 Cherry    
Inkster, MI 48141 
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March 2-3: Right to Life – LIFESPAN   Don’t Fall for Deceptive Propaganda 
In the State of the Union Address on March 7, President Biden is expected to publicly honor Kate 
Cox. Cox sued the State of Texas for an exemption to state laws protecting the right to life of her 
20-week old child due to the child’s Trisomy 18 diagnosis. Texas courts held firm, but Ms. Cox 
tragically left Texas to end the life of her child. President Biden is expected to repeat his Press 
Secretary Katrine Jean-Pierre’s talking point that Cox, “Was forced to go to court to seek permis-
sion…for the care she needed for a non-viable pregnancy that threatened her life.” It is entirely 
false that giving birth to a child with Trisomy 18 poses any threat to the life of the mother. Chil-
dren with Trisomy 18 commonly are born and live for years so it is false to call such a child non-
viable. These two falsehoods are deliberate lies intended to promote abortion throughout all nine 
months of pregnancy. Visit https://milifespan.org to learn more. 

 
March 9-10: Right to Life – LIFESPAN   Abortion Pill Reversal Saves Lives 
With increasing rates of chemical abortion with mifepristone, there is also an increase in immedi-
ate regret by women after starting the 2-pill process. Chemical abortion with mifepristone kills a 
preborn child by starving the child to death. The good news is there is a safe and effective 
Abortion Pill Reversal protocol. Abortion Pill Reversal can save the life of the preborn child if 
started within 72 hours of taking mifepristone. Abortion Pill Reversal utilizes progesterone, 
which is widely used in OB to maintain healthy pregnancies when women are unable to naturally 
produce enough progesterone on their own. The Abortion Pill Reversal Network offers free and 
confidential help at https://AbortionPillReversal.com or 877-558-0333.  

 
March 16-17: Right to Life – LIFESPAN     Students: Be The Change on April 12! 
Free registration is now open for Be the Change, Michigan’s best pro-life youth training program 
offered by LIFESPAN in partnership with Protect Life Michigan. It is intended for students in 7th 
Grade and up. It takes place on the evening of Friday, April 12 in Livonia. It is repeated April 13 
in Auburn Hills. Joseph Tuski will offer a workshop for promoting pro-life values & the dynamic 
Alison Centofante, a national pro-life activist & mother of two pregnant with her third child, 
will provide the keynote. Students & adults are welcome and will be challenged, educated, and 
motivated! See https://milifespan.org or register at ProtectLifeMI.regfox.com/bethechang  
 
March 23-24: Right to Life – LIFESPAN    Pray for Justice this Holy Week 
The U.S. Supreme Court will hear oral arguments March 26 in the FDA v. Alliance for Hippo-
cratic Medicine case. The case regards the unscientific, politicized loosening of FDA regulations 
on the chemical abortion drug mifepristone in 2016 and again in 2021. Chemical abortion by mif-
epristone kills a preborn child by starving the child to death. In this case, the U.S. 5th Circuit 
Court of Appeals struck down policies allowing abortionists to issue mifepristone by mail order 
without a single doctor’s visit and an extension of chemical abortion from 7 weeks to 10 weeks 
gestation. Mifepristone commonly causes side-effects such as severe bleeding and at least 4% of 
women to visit the ER following chemical abortions. Mifepristone taken by a woman with an 
undiagnosed ectopic pregnancy may be fatal. Visit https://milifespan.org to learn more. 
 
March 30-31: Right to Life – LIFESPAN    Life Wins in God’s Time! Happy Easter! 

 While our nation walks the path to Golgotha with 65 million preborn children sacrificed to abor
 tion, the plague of human trafficking, and a renewed push for euthanasia of the elderly, through 
 the Resurrection we know that Life always wins in God’s time. Keep lovingly working and  
 praying for life and trust in God! Call 734-422-6230 to volunteer with LIFESPAN.  

https://milifespan.org
https://AbortionPillReversal.com
https://milifespan.org
https://milifespan.org

